SPRING EGG HUNT


The flier for the Spring Egg Hunt should appear in both the Palomares Post-It and PPTC newsletter at least 3 weeks prior to event and again 1 week prior to event. Fliers, signs should be posted around the campus as well. You can enlist the help of the Student Leadership Council to make signs if you wish.

 The donations were collected in a banker’s box next to Nancy Tavares’ desk in the office and were removed daily. All donations, including pre-assembled eggs were checked for nut-containing candies. Allow for 10 eggs/student as well as an additional 200 or so for younger siblings. So for a student body of 120, a total of 1400 eggs should be assembled. There is a banker’s box full of reusable plastic eggshells located in the storage shed behind the office. You can use these to supplement the donations, please check them for cleanliness. It will probably take 3-4 parents about 4 hours to assemble 1400 eggs and it’s best to bag them in counts of 50. Donations continued coming in even after the deadline date and on the day of the event. 


One week prior to event, each teacher was given a paper lunch bag for each student in their class to decorate and use for collecting the eggs. 


On the day of the event, the eggs were brought to the upper field by 11:00AM. Traditionally the 5th grade class distributes the eggs on the upper field. However, this has caused a few problems in the past. Students were throwing the eggs causing them to break or putting them in areas that were off-limits. It’s best to have the parents hide at least half of the eggs. Consult with Mrs. Hohn regarding the 5th graders. The majority were hidden in the grass in the middle of the track. It took about  45 minutes to hide all the eggs. If the kids do help, please stress the following and supervise them.

 
NOTE: First tell the kids NOT TO THROW the eggs. GENTLY place them, as the eggs will open up easily if they are dropped. DO NOT put eggs in off limit areas, poison oak, etc.


As each class came out to hunt the eggs, they were reminded that 10 eggs was the limit. The Kindergarten class came out 15 minutes earlier to hunt first (let the teacher know before hand), then 1st grade, etc. Each class had their turn to hunt eggs after the previous class was done.  The eggshells were collected in a box to be reused for the next year.


The kids really have a great time with this event. Enjoy!

